
ALL SAINTS BIGHTON  PARISH MEETINGS

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PAROCHIAL MEETING 14th   April 2019
The following meetings were held at All Saints Church Bighton at 11.45 am 

Meeting of Parishioners pursuant to the Churchwardens

(Appointment and Resignation) Measure 1964

 Bob Ellis opened the meeting and thanked the PCC and the congregation for their support during the year. He then stepped down. Revd Julia Myles chaired this part of the meeting and said a pray for All Saints and its congregation. 
Mr. Robert Ellis and Mr Michael Manley were duly elected as Churchwardens. They had both been nominated at the PCC meeting on 14th March 2019. 
The Annual Parochial Church Meeting

Apologies – none received  

The minutes of the meeting held on April 15th 2018 had been approved and signed at the PCC meeting held on 17th May 2018
Parochial representatives of the laity       A Nomination form, Trustee Eligibility Declaration form, HMRC fit and proper persons declaration and privacy notice form had been received from 
Mr R Ellis , Mr M Manley , Mrs S. Ellis, Mr. R. Jeffrey, Mrs. S. White, Mr. Simon McCowen, Mrs E. Prescott-Decie, Mrs Sue Gray , Simon Pettinati and Chris James.
They were all elected to the PCC.

Appointment of sidespersons –    Alex James, Chris James, Michael Manley, Sarah White, Elizabeth Prescott –Decie and Simon Pettinati were all elected as sidepersons. Elizabeth will produce a new rota to cover the 2nd Sunday in the month. 

Electoral Roll numbers –Following a review of the Electoral Role the Electoral Roll secretary reported that 29 persons appear on the electoral roll, of which 27 are resident in the Parish. There are possibly 3 more parishioners who may join the role after the APCM. The next review will be in 2025. 
Treasurer’s report.

 The report was produced by the Treasurer and is attached and contains the following:- 

The annual report on the financial affairs of the Parish.

The examined accounts for the year ended 31st December 2018.

 The examined statement of the funds and property of the Council.

Sue Gray gave the treasurer’s report. The income was higher than last year, due to the generous bequest given to the church. The gift aid for the year was not included in the accounts as it had not been claimed before the year end. Generally we manage to break even at the end of the year. The Parish Share being the PCC’s greatest expense. The bequest money will be moved into the fabric fund (share account).
Mr. Nicholas Ashford agreed to continue as examiner for the next financial year. He was thanked by Sue for examining the 2018 accounts. Sue was thanked by Bob for her work as treasurer during what has been a difficult year for her.  

Church warden’s report was distributed to the parishioners, a copy of which is attached to the minutes.
Bob spoke about the affect of GDPR on the PCC. We are looking at the Safeguarding policies for Child Protection and for the Protection of Vulnerable Adults. Rosie warring Green is the Benefice Safeguarding Officer.  He also mentioned the Parish Giving scheme, which some members of the PCC are trialling. This will regularise Giving and improve the PCC’s cash flow. Chris James was thanked for setting up and maintaining the new website. A link to a video about the church’s display, depicting the families who lived in the village at the time of WW1 will be put on the website. 
Bob was thanked for his report. 

Elizabeth Prescott-Decie is to remain as Diocesan Synod representative.

The Terrier was signed by Julia Myles and Mike Manley – A fire resisting safe (2nd hand donation) was added to the terrier. This is to hold the marriage records etc. 
Meeting of the Parochial Church  Council

Present Revd Julia Myles,   Mrs Sally Ellis, Mr. Robert Ellis, Sue Gray, Simon Pettinati, Mike Manley, Elizabeth Prescott- Decie, Sarah White, Chris James and Ray Jeffrey    Apologies -  none received
 Appointment of Officers

Chairman – Revd Julia Myles 
Robert Ellis was appointed as Vice Chairman. Proposed by SW seconded by EPD 
Sue Gray was appointed Treasurer.  Proposed by BE seconded by MM  
 Sarah White was appointed as Secretary. Proposed by EPD seconded by SE 
Sally Ellis will continue as Electoral Role Secretary. 

Chris James will continue as Fire, Health and Safety officer, Web master and GDPR officer.
All agreed by the PCC.
Approve the Safeguarding policies - child protection policy and vulnerable adults’ policy
Members of the PCC have received copies of the Benefice policies. Bob proposed and Mike seconded that the PCC should accept the policies. The PCC were in agreement. 

These will be put onto the website. 

To consider Ian Waring Green’s offer to become All Saint’s focal minister. Julia spoke about the possible ways Ian becoming the focal minister would benefit the parish. He could become the known person to contact re parish issues. There is evidence of growth for a parish having one person to contact. Ian already takes 3 out of our 4 services, 

Ian said he always enjoying being part of All Saints and feels he can offer more if he takes on a bigger role in the parish. There is a huge community spirit in the village to which he could offer outreach support to. 

It was proposed that Ian becoming our focal minister could be discussed further at the next PCC meeting, to which Ian would be invited. 
AOB
Mike Manley thanked Bob, Ian and Sally for everything they do for the church. 
These minutes and the minutes from the meeting held on  14th March will be read and agreed at the PCC meeting following the APCM.

Next meeting   16th May 2019   Chinthurst 7.3

